The Honorable Tony Evers
Governor of Wisconsin
115 East State Capitol 
Madison, WI 53707

RE:  Request signing of SB 394, patient access to safe, quality and care delivered by Advanced Practice Registered Nurses 
Dear Governor Evers,
I am a nurse educator, and I am writing to request that you sign SB 394 which creates a separate license for Advanced Practice Registered Nurses (APRNs) in Wisconsin. I have had the experience to work with nursing education colleagues who have an advanced clinical practice nursing degree as an advanced practice nurse. Licensure as described in SB 394, identifies the criteria, scope, and standards to practice as an APRN.  
During the COVID-19 pandemic, APRNs have effectively demonstrated full practice authority based on their education, training and experience that contributed to the provision of high-quality healthcare within our health systems and our nursing education programs.  Your Public Health Emergency Executive Order #16 and #2 suspended the requirement for Advanced Practice Nurse Prescribers to maintain a mandatory collaborative relationship with a physician.  Based on your order Governor Evers, APNPs are allowed to practice at level for which they have been educationally prepared.  I have not heard of any negative patient outcomes as a result of this autonomous practice. 
The APNP educational preparation includes the integration of nursing science with knowledge from ethics, the biophysical, psychosocial, analytical, organizational sciences, and population health as the basis for the highest level of nursing practice. I have observed the APNP nurse educator teach nursing students how to assess risk and be part of a team that includes RNs, other APNPs, physicians and pharmacists to manage the care of the patient.   
I thank you in advance Governor Evers, for your consideration to sign SB 394. 

